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Due to a lack of a quorum for the Council Committee Meeting of the 5th October 
2010, the meeting did not proceed.  In accordance with the Code of Meeting 
Practice the Mayor advised those present that a quorum was required to conduct 
the meeting and that the Code required a 30 minute period to lapse before 
adjourning the meeting.   
 
At the end of the 30 minutes a quorum was not present and the Mayor adjourned 
the meeting until Tuesday 12 October 2010 at 5.30pm to be held in the Council 
Chambers, 116 Adelaide St, Raymond Terrace. 
 
PRESENT: Councillors; R. Westbury (Mayor); J. Nell; F. Ward; 

G. Francis; K. Jordan; S. O'Brien; General Manager; 
Corporate Services Group Manager, Sustainable 
Planning Group Manager; Acting Commercial 
Services Group Manager; Acting Facilities & 
Services Group Manager & Executive Officer. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Apologies were received from Crs Peter 
Kafer; Sally Dover, Bruce MacKenzie, Steve 
Tucker, Geoff Dingle and Caroline De Lyall. 

 
I certify that pages 1 to 1 of the Record of Proceedings 5 October 2010. 
 
 
 
……………………………………………… 
Cr Bob Westbury 
MAYOR 


